HEADQUARTERS 9TH INFANTRY Fort Lewis, Washington

17 January 1956

Mr Click Relander 1212 North 32nd Ave Yakima, Washington

Dear Sir:

Reference your letter to Capt Ralph E Carpenter pertaining to Centennial Observance of Fort Simcoe State Park on 5 and 12 August 1956.

The 9th Infantry is scheduled for Gyroscope to Alaska in July 1956 and consequently will not be physically present to take part in the ceremony. Certain records covering the period the "Manchu Regiment" was active at Fort Simcoe are available and can be observed at this head-quarters. These records cannot be loaned out due to their age and "flimsy" condition which might result in the loss of valuable parts of this history.

Your request has been forwarded to the Public Information Officer with the recommendation that an officer, who has been assigned to the 9th be made available to represent the Regiment. Request you contact the Fort Lewis Public Information Officer regarding this matter.

It is with regret that the "Manchus" will be unable to attend the Fort Simcoe Centennial Observance, but please feel free to contact us at any time if we can be of further help to you.

Sincerely yours,

Carl W. Juie

Major, Infantry

4

HEADQUARTERS 9TH INFANTRY Fort Lewis, Washington

17 January 1956

Mr Click Relander 1212 North 32nd Ave Yakima, Washington

Dear Sir:

Reference your letter to Capt Ralph E Carpenter pertaining to Centennial Observance of Fort Simcoe State Park on 5 and 12 August 1956.

The 9th Infantry is scheduled for Gyroscope to Alaska in July 1956 and consequently will not be physically present to take part in the ceremony. Certain records covering the period the "Manchu Regiment" was active at Fort Simcoe are available and can be observed at this head-quarters. These records cannot be loaned out due to their age and "flimsy" condition which might result in the loss of valuable parts of this history.

Your request has been forwarded to the Public Information Officer with the recommendation that an officer, who has been assigned to the 9th be made available to represent the Regiment. Request you contact the Fort Lewis Public Information Officer regarding this matter.

It is with regret that the "Manchus" will be unable to attend the Fort Simcoe Centennial Observance, but please feel free to contact us at any time if we can be of further help to you.

Sincerely yours,

CARL W IVIE